





Public Affairs Committee Meeting February 4, 2015

Commissioner Spiegelman asked for any comments from Commissioners. There were
none.

Commissioner Spiegelman asked for any public comments. There were none.
MOTION was ADOPTED 5-0.

Economic Development Business District Landscape Maintenance Bid

Commissioner Spiegelman made a MOTION, seconded by Commissioner Farren
authorizing the proper Township officials to contract with Louis F. Biase, Landscape
Contractor, for the 2015 service year in an amount not to exceed $75,000.00 for the
Business District Landscape Maintenance Contract. Funds will be drawn from Economic
Development Capital Accounts reserved for this pu ose.

Assistant Township Manager Wehmeyer said the Township has been in contract with
Biase Landscape Contractor and this is a motion to approve final contract year. The f ds
were budgeted for and were approved in 2015 budget.

Commissioner Spiegelman asked for any comments from Commissioners.

Commissioner Farren commented that this was advertised in 2013 as a potential three-
year bid contract and questioned whether this needs to go out for bid again as it may be

violating Township procedure for the bidding process.

Manager LeFevre replied this is part of that three year bid contract and reaffirming that
bid price.

Commissioner Farren clarified that after year three ends, it will need to put out for bi  Is
that correct?

Manager LeFevre replied that is correct.

Commissioner Spiegelman asked for any public comments. There were none.
MOTION was ADOPTED 5-0.

Commissioner Spiegelman asked for any general comments relating to Public Affairs.

Lora Lehmann, 1431 Bryant Lane, commented that she feels three minutes is not enough
time to speak.







The Federal requirements are not inve ’ed in this particular portion of the project at this
time. The construction will certainly be bid out pursuant to all Federal and State
requirements.

Commissioner Spiegelman noted that Mr. Powers is not here tonight to defend himself.

Ms. Lehmann said “I will look up 23 CFR, which is Federal regulations on bidding and I
am asking Hr a strong policy that acknowledges that this is the most conflict of interest I
have ever seen.”

Ms. Gallagher said this was thoroughly vetted on Monday evening and she does not
believe there has been any conflict of interest.



Public Affairs Committee Meeting

ADJOURNMENT: 8:51 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Michael LeFevre, Township Manager
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